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Planning and Transport Committee Meeting
Monday 18th March 2013
At 8.00pm in the Village Hall
Minutes
Present: Cllr L Britt, Cllr C Beglan, Cllr P Heeley, Cllr T Cook

Members of the public: two

Clerk: Rebecca Luckin
1. To consider accepting apologies for absence 
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Turley (work commitments).

2. To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed and agree dispensations
There were none.

3. To approve the Minutes of the last Planning and Transport Committee meeting  
The minutes of the meeting of 18th February 2013 were agreed as being a correct record of the meeting and duly signed by the Chairman, Cllr Heeley.

4. To consider planning applications:
DC/13/0324 – Finches Hollow, Melrose Place – tree works.  Plans were circulated prior to the meeting.  Cllr Heeley had visited the site and reported that the trees were poor specimens.  There had been no objections from neighbours.  Councillors agreed not to object.
SDNP/13/100860 - renewal of previous application DC/04/2880.  Plans were circulated prior to the meeting.  The application was identical to one that had been approved in 2004 and 2009.   Councillors agreed not to object, but they wished to ask the Planning Officer to have regard for its location that was now within the SDNP.    
5. Enforcement issues update
Kia Garage, Washington – a letter had been sent on 06.03.13 requesting that the manager consider the community and not use the local area as a car park for his business.  The unimplemented safety barrier was also noted.  John Attfield, Enforcement HDC, had registered the matter as an enforcement issue - EN/12/0074 (within the SDNP) – Low level security rail not constructed in breach of condition 16 of DC/04/1872.  
Car parking spaces by the allotments are still blocked 24 hours per day.  Councillors are of the opinion that the cars belong to Kia Garage




Britannia Crest Recycling Ltd recently took ownership of the Hampers Lane site, formerly owned by Hanson.  Sam Dumbrell, Enforcement, WSCC had visited the site and will write to remind owners of planning obligations to which they must adhere.  Councillors expressed concern that the quarry might ultimately be used for development.

6. To receive planning department decisions
There were none.

7. Appeals issues update
DC/10/1457 RMC Engineering Site – a further letter had been sent to Cllr Dawe regarding allocation of the New Homes Bonus fund and a response was received 07.03.13.  Cllr Dawe advised that it was not ‘new money’ and would be required to make up the HDC shortfall in budget.  The Clerk will contact Cllr Dawe and advise that Councillors would like to discuss the matter at the next Full Council meeting.   
Cllrs Cook and eHeaHeeley were concerned regarding tree felling and bonfires at the RMC site.  The owners had received permission to remove 13 trees and were burning the vegetation.  Notice should have been given to local residents.  The Clerk had reported the matter to Environmental Health, HDC.  Councillors were concerned that a significant amount of vegetation had been removed and that buildings were now visible.  Hazel Corke had advised that replanting was part of the scheme. Councillors would like replanting to take place before the development of houses, rather than after.  Hampers Lane should have been shielded from the site, but this is not the case.  The Clerk will contact HCRA also.  

Councillors were concerned regarding activity that is taking place at the RMC and Britania Crest sites before plans have been submitted.  HCRA wonder if HDC and WSCC could provide regular reports to WPC.  The Clerk will contact both authorities.

DC/12/0317 – Yaffles – appeal in progress


8. To discuss transport issues
Newhouse Lane / Rock Road  - Waiting for a design and costing from Joel Sykes.  Ed Dickinson indicated that WSCC may pay for removal of the tree. Will Jones has given permission for its removal.  The Clerk has written to the owner requesting confirmation of ownership and permission to remove.
A24 Bus Crossing Point  - The Clerk and Cllr Heeley will attend a meeting between HDC and bus companies on 21.03.13 .  PC Burt advises that 7 tickets for illegal use of the crossing had been issued between 01.07.12 – 17.01.13.  The Clerk will monitor the crossing for one hour in the morning.  Councillors agreed the points that would be made at the meeting; including danger to buses and those using the gap illegally, Police do not have resources to monitor the crossing, speed through the village is another issue, and the volume of traffic at peak times is very high.  There are blind exits onto the London Road and the Bostal and many elderly pedestrians.  Closure of the gap in 2012 did not result in complaints or delays.  Residents were consulted on the closure and the only response was one member of the public suggesting that the entire Bostal be closed to through traffic.

A283 Pedestrian Crossing Point – The Clerk had asked Ed Dickinson to begin the process.  A sum of £7,800 is available from s106.  Councillors will need to put the case to the Chanctonbury Local Committee.  
Flooding at the bottom of school hill – Ed Dickinson has requested that a Drainage Team investigate and assess.  
Traffic Speed Survey  - results circulated 06.03.13.  Notes from John Henderson circulated 11.03.13 – Councillors were of the opinion that the volume of traffic was a significant statistic.  The option of closing The Bostal could be considered.  
Rock Road corner – a request for a Grit bin had been received by Mrs Jupp – e-mail circulated 12.03.13.  WSCC had confirmed the route as a priority road on their gritting route, but on a recent occasion had failed to spread grit.  Washington Parish Council had placed grit bins in the unadopted lanes, since WSCC are not responsible for these routes.  Councillors were of the opinion that WSCC are responsible for this road and that it would be dangerous for a member of the public to spread grit near a busy highway.  The Clerk will contact Mrs Jupp.
9. Any other Planning and Transport issues 
The Campaign for the Protection of Rural England had drawn Members attention to Clause 8 of The Growth and Infrastructure Bill, that would remove the protection to National Parks and AONB’s – members have responded and an item has been included in the newsletter.

Following a query raised by Cllr Beglan, a response from WSCC Enforcement has been received regarding activity at the Britannia Crest site.  Sam Dumbrell had visited and will write to remind the owner of their obligations.  Councillors agreed to ask Storrington and Sullington PC if they could be included in updates from WSCC and HDC.  The Clerk will contact Tracey Mockler.  HCRA could make an approach to Storrington PC also.

The Clerk will attend SDNPA Planning Authority training on 17th April, Horsham.  


The meeting closed at 8.45pm

Signed: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Date: 

Chairman
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